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on Wynnemer is more than just our Board

President. When he’s not down here he’s

at the Senior Center serving on their
board, helping senior citizens with their taxes and
drivers training for license renewal. Don came to
us after retiring from Exxon where he applied his
Ph.D. in Chemical Engineering which he earned
while he and his wife Margaret were raising three
out of their four children. There are not many
challenges he won’t take on.
The latest project Don is doing for us is designing
and installing a track lighting system for the
upstairs display space.

the floor line. With the help of Keith Smith and

YSL students John O’Grady and Gail Madden,

the debris was hauled bucket by bucket down the

stairs to his truck and then to he landfill. Not a
pleasant task.
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In between other projects Don designed and
installed a framing system for two beautiful
stained glass windows. They now cover the
windows going up to the balcony. The light
streams through the glass illuminating the colors
suspended in the old glass. The “Jesus and
Lambs”window came from the steeple of the
original Grace Lutheran Church that was used
later by the Episcopal Church. The Church used
to stand on the corner of 4th Street and 4th Ave.
NE. It was moved to where it currently stands by
Hartley School.

The other window came from St.Johns Episcopal
Church in Janesville. The church was built in
1875 and dissolved in 1996. The building is now
Churchbells Antiques. The window was donated
to the church by the members of the Brotherhood
Of Railroad Brothers Union.who worked for the
Winona St. Peter Railroad.

On the main and basement levels of the museum,
organizing and cataloging the collection

Renovation of the space began last summer. With continues. Board Treasurer Dan Swenson has

the help of Keith Smith and George Kastelle, the

spent many hours in the basement cleaning and re

walls came down and the process began. In an old organizing, freeing up much needed storage

building like ours there is always an unanticipated

space.

problem to solve. Such was the case when the last Pauline Fenelon and volunteer Vanessa Zimprich

partition was removed. Unveiled was framing for

a doorway or opening that never came to be. Don

had no choice but to saw,chisel and cut it down to
2

are busy cataloging and preparing artifacts for
proper storage. Sheila Morris is tackling the
(Continued on page 3)



archival documents. Pauline Fenelon and Teri
Pribble have set up displays from collection at

Round Bank in Waseca, celebrating 125 years an
the New Richland library has a display of women’s

accessories. Margaret Sinn, our director is doing
just that, overseeing the renovation, cleaning and
sorting. When all is said and done the collection
will be properly stored and cataloged .

YSL students JoHd’Grady and Gail Madden

Chautauqua 2006
Volunteers Needed

Planning Committee
Poster Distribution
Table Hauling

Site Prep

Parking

Site Maintenance
Recycling

Arts and Crafts
Popcorn and Rootbeer

WCHS appreciates any amount of time

anyone can spend helping with Chautauqua

2006. The date of the eventSaturday,
July 1 from 10:00 am-4:30
pm. There is much to do
before the actual event.
Please call us for more
information or to sign up,
835-7700.

Tax Deductible Contributions to Benefit the
Society can be made to the following funds:

The Frank and Barbara Goodspeed
Memorial Fund

Waseca County Historical Society
Endowment Fund

The Edgar F.and Ethel Johnson Fund

The Phil Allen Fund

Individual Memorials

Funds are managed by the Minnesota
Foundation: Your donation remains intact—
only a percentage of the interest is available to
WCHS annually.




Into the Collection:
Robert E. Hodgson

By Sheila Morris

A Waseca resident who contributed

so much during his lifetime was

Robert E. Hodgson. When he died

in 1968, his papers, photographs,

and mementos—representing 49

years of his life and work in Waseca, were donéted
WCHS. There were boxes and boxes brought in amddsto
in the basement to be processed at a later tira. “Tdter
time” has comaearly 40 years later | understand why it
took so long. The sheer amount of work has beentday
But once into the sorting, reading, and discoveriwghat a
bounty of Waseca County information regarding lad! t
activities, interests and studies he held dearwkdge the
histories of the following organizations up to tiree
(1960s): The Southern School of Agriculture, thaséta
County Historical Society, the Waseca County Boguc
Troop 85 and the Aquilla Club, the Anti-Horsethief
Detective Society, a history of Waseca County stony of
the city of Waseca: and we're still discoveringhths. If
Hodgson was a member of an organizattbimgs got done.
He participated and, in many caslesi the celebration of
anniversaries, pageants and community celebratitas.
was a devoted friend, husband and father.

One of Hodgson's greatest interests was working wit
the Boy Scouts. The Waseca County Boy Scouts, T8&op
the Eagle Scouts, and then the formation of theilkqu
Club were so important to him and to all the faeslof
these boys and men; and to all the lives in thensonity
they served. These boys grew into men who hadéearn
how to survive, to take care of themselves andrettie
work hard, to serve their country, to give backhe
community that raised them—Waseca. Hodgson took ove
as Scoutmaster in 1921. He and Herman Petersay, E.
Everett worked with Troop 85 growing its numbers. S
many Waseca County Boy Scouts achieved Eagle Scout
status because of the dedication of Hodgson aretd$eet
They formed the Aquilla ClubAguilla meanseaglein
Latin.) to keep the Eagle Scouts together. Theyldvmeet
for a reunion dinner every December 26. The firshdr

was in 1928, when some of the boys had an abundsdnce 4

ducks shot that fall. Some of their mothers offaieedook
and serve. They obtained the use of the Wasecaritaso
Temple (Aughenbaugh house) for the event. For yaarsy
boys would come home to Waseca just to attend those
Aquilla Club dinners. Eventually, it was the wivasd
daughters who took over the cooking—by 1967 thexsew
around 114 members.

What was evident and meaningful in Hodgson’s papers
was that he tried to keep in contact with every ¥¢asoy
scout. It was particularly exceptional that hisdimith these
boys occurred during incredible eras of Americastdriy--the
Depression, World War Il, the Korean War, postwar
economic boom. Hodgson started writing a “yearbdodin
the collected written responses from all the baysviote to
as they began to move away, travel, go to scheolesn the
armed forces, etc. He then sent his report everistias,
about the lives of all the boys to each scout tp treem keep
up on each other. This was particularly importanirgy
WWII when many Waseca Eagle Scouts were oversédes. T
Waseca Journal got involved and published Hodgson’s
“Annual Christmas Report” in their newspaper arehtbent
that to each scout wherever he was. He continued to
correspond, collect and publish his Christmas Rispantil
1967. His papers are filled with greeting cardmifa
photographs, notes of acknowledgement, from his lagy
they achieved so much “out in the world.”

Robert Hodgson kept meticulous records of
correspondence with professionals in his field kidpt the
very notecards from which he delivered his maneshes to
organizations all over the state and region. Hé kegny of
his handwritten manuscripts for his published &tidnThe
Farmerand other publications and radio shows.

Robert Eliphalet Hodgson was born on October 26318
in Luverne, Minnesota where he graduated from kijiool

Lois Ruth, wife Helen, Doris Arlene, Jean Margaaetl Robert L.

in 1912. He then attended and graduated from theelsity
of Minnesota, B.S. 1916 and M.S. 1930. He marrieteRl
Angier on April 16, 1918 in Hancock, Minnesota. Taeily
included son, Robert L., daughters Jean MargamatisD
Arlene and Lois Ruth—all born and raised in Waseca.
Hodgson came to Waseca in 1919 to become the
(Continued on page 5)



Superintendent of the Southeast Experiment Stafiren
the Southern School of Agriculture was createdds3], Bob
Hodgson was the first Administrator. He retired 862 and
died August 31, 1968.

There are many photographs of Robert E. Hodgson now
scanned into the WCHS photograph collection. Hizeps
are presently being processed and maintained.orfgest
part of archiving is the computer indexing. Witlainother
year, the life, images, and papers of Robert E.gdod will
be accessible to all. —Sheila Morris
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1923 Waseca Boy Scouts Troop 85
Below: Bob with his extensive pipe collection.
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1950 Bob and five of his grandchildren
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Membership renewal date
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